
                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 3rd September 2012 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Roger Parkin in the Chair, Cllr Rowlands, Cllr Merrill, Cllr Blackman, Cllr Ancliff and 
Cllr Harrison

Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk
Item 01 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
None present
Item 02 
To accept apologies.

Cllr M Parker
Item 03 
Declarations of Interest 
Cllr Rowlands declared an interest in Trafford Mill
Item 04 
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 6th August 2012.
The minutes were then accepted.
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Blackman and seconded by Cllr Rowlands.

  Item 05 
To note Income & Expenditure in Aug 12, to note authorised cheques in Aug 12 and 

approve accounts as at 26 August 12
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation was noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Blackman, seconded by Cllr Ancliff that the accounts for August be accepted

        All Agreed
Item 06  
Bus Shelter Report
Since the last meeting we have asked one contractor to review his quotation because it was not in line with the details of the tender and we have also had contact with a fourth contractor who has only quoted for two out the four shelters.
The contractor who was asked to review his quotation has failed to send his new prices through in time for the meeting.

In order to resolve this matter it was agreed that Cllr Nicholas would be asked to look at the extra work quoted for by one of the contractors and if appropriate then ask the other two contractors to re-quote themselves.

Item 07
Trafford Mill

Cllr Rowlands expressed a concern about the Insurance cover at an event last year at Trafford Mill and asked if the Parish Council could contact the Mill to ask if any support//information was required for the event this year.

It was agreed that the Clerk should discuss the Matter with Cllr Faulkner who is a member of the board at Trafford Mill

Item 08 
Approve New Working Groups
It was agreed at the Parish Council meeting in July that there should be two new committee’s formed to cover Governance and Events.

It was proposed by Cllr Parkin, seconded by Cllr Rowlands that both of the bodies should be termed working groups and both groups would initially report back to the Finance and General Purposes Committee

ALL AGREED
Item 09 
Hedges/Post Office area
Residents whose hedges back onto the path between Regency court and Wells Close have been requested to cut back their hedges as soon as possible.

The graffiti in the same area has been viewed by CWaC and action is awaited.

The proprietor of the Post Office will speak to his landlord about the grassed area outside the shop and the removal of the concrete bollard.
Item 10 
Sign at the Diamond Jubilee Field

The Clerk has instructed Cestrian Signs to change the current sign.

Item 11
Christmas Lights

Cllr Blackman advised the committee that a meeting had taken place with CWaC lighting Dept and they had advised the work and costs that would be required to have a various different types of Christmas Lighting.

This information was then discussed by the Events Working Group and it was agreed that with the support of the Methodist Church one of the trees in there garden would be decorated with Christmas Lights.

It was also being considered that there would be two Christmas Trees on the Village Hall.

More information will follow.

Item 12 
Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.


Trees

Cllr Blackman, on behalf of the Parish Council, applied for and was successful in obtaining 105    

tress through a scheme with the Woodland trust which was to celebrate the Queens Diamond 

jubilee.
Cllr Blackman advised the committee that the trees would be available in early November and 

asked if members would put forward areas that they felt could benefit.

Cllr Parkin advised that he is still in discussion with the Gowy Landfill site about the planting of 

300 trees in a similar scheme.



Chairmanship



Cllr Parkin advised the committee that it was not best practice to have the Chairman of a 


committee as the same person as the Chairman of the Parish council and asked if consideration 

would be given to this before the next meeting.



Item 13 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 1st October 2012 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

         7th September 2012


2012/30


